
Certificate of Appropriateness
302 Lathrop St
November 2, 2020



History of the Property

• Constructed 1910
• Longtime residence of Edwin B Hart, 

noted UW biochemist



Proposed Work
• Replace demolished garage with new 

compatible garage



Applicable Standards 
41.24(4) Standards for the Review of New Structures in the TR-V1, TR-V2, TR-U1, TR-U2, TR-C2, 
TR-C3, TR-C4, MNX, TSS, and LMX Zoning Districts. 

(a) Principal Structures.  
2. Materials. 

(b) Accessory Structures. Accessory structures, as defined in Section 28.211, MGO, shall be 
compatible with the design of the existing structures on the zoning lot, shall not exceed 
fifteen (15) feet in height and shall be as unobtrusive as possible. No accessory 
structure shall be erected in any yard except a rear yard. Exterior wall materials shall be 
the same as those for construction of new principal structures as set forth in Sec. 
41.24(4)(a)2.











Staff Recommendation
Staff believes that the standards for granting a Certificate of Appropriateness can be met 
and recommends the Landmarks Commission approve the proposal with the following 
conditions:
1. Submittal of new garage vehicle door that is in keeping with the style of doors found 

on similar garages within 200 feet, to be approved by staff
2. Submittal of new window specifications for simple one-over-one windows, to be 

approved by staff
3. Submittal of drawings of the proposed new rear entry or pictures of the current rear 

entry configuration for approval by staff due to the unapproved removal of the 
nonhistoric rear deck
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